
 VICC 
Voluntary Interdistrict Choice Corporation  

Board Meeting Highlights • January 24, 2025 
In actions at their January 26 meeting, the Board of Directors of the  

Voluntary Interdistrict Choice Corporation   

• Approved minutes of the October 25, 2024 Board meeting. 

• Approved contracted pupil transportation services bid from Missouri Central for the period August 1, 2025 
through July 31, 2030. 

• Approved the 2024/25 budget adjustments, resulting in revenues of $30,749,907 (an increase of $670,907) 
and revised expenditures of $30,089,750 (a decrease of $780,100). The projected reimbursement cap for 
county districts is $7,500 per student (including Title 1 funds). 

• Approved the adjustment of the cost of education reimbursement rate from $7,000 to $7,500 per student 
affective for the 2024/25 school year.  

• Approved the appointment of the following to serve as the committee to recommend VICC salary increases at 
the April meeting for the 2025/26 school year:  

Travis Bracht, VICC Board Chair, Affton School District Superintendent   

Tim Dilg, VICC Vice-Chair, Valley Park School District Superintendent 

John Brazeal, School District of Clayton  

Kevin Carl, Hancock Place School District 

Carrie Nunn, Parkway School District  

Cyndee Byous, Rockwood School District 
Paul Northington, VICC CEO  

• Reviewed the summary of investments. As of December, 2024, the total for cash investments is 
34,731,379.01.  

• Reviewed a report on VICC’s financial position.  Through December, 2024, revenues totaled $15,796,395.48. 
Expenditures for that period were $9,767,437.26.   

• Received the current enrollment numbers by district and grade. As of January 8, 2025, there were 1,932 city-
to-county transfer students and 47 county-to-city transfer students.  

• Future Meetings for 2024/25 are as follows:  

    9:00 a.m. Friday, March  28, 2025,  at EdPlus 
    9:00 a.m. Tuesday, June 10, 2025, at EdPlus 
 

Education Plus meetings will be held at 1460 Craig Rd., St. Louis, MO 63141. Agendas will be available by 
request at the VICC Office one week prior to the meeting. Interested parties are welcome to attend, and those 
who wish to address the board are requested to sign in prior to the start of the meeting.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Not an Official Record.           

Minutes of the meeting are available for review at the VICC Office after approval by the Board.  
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